INARS EX CMT TELECONFERENCE  MINUTES     FEBRUARY 15, 2007

By Jeanne Reock  (As corrected and approved via email.)
Present: Pam Hansen-Barnard, Joan Brooks, Rosemary Flannery, Jeanne Reock

Absent: Mike Schlesinger

Conference Cmt

Jeanne spoke with Rita Waters, the co-chair, yesterday and things are moving along well. The conference brochure was mailed to all members, all CRSs who are not members, RST 16, and all graduates west of the Mississippi. Several registrations have been received already. Rita will send an email reminder to the INARS yahoo group. Jeanne reported that the brochure is on the new RSM website and can be downloaded.

The major problem now appears to be the cost of getting people from the airport in Denver to the conference site. The cost of a van one way is $225, but the cost can be shared if there is more than one person. Stephanie Smythe and Melissa Schreck will work on grouping people based on the arrival time of their flights and helping them work out transportation by van or car rental at a reasonable cost.

Website

Jeanne reported that the redesigned joint RSM website was launched on Feb 14. Patti Allen will notify the membership thru the yahoo group in a day or two. The site is still 

being “tweaked”, but looks pretty good and has lots of new material.  

Some comments were offered about the website and how it could be improved. 

TO DO: Ex Cmt members will forward their comments and ideas in writing to Patti Allen, Website Chairperson.

The Ex Cmt would like to see Theresa Pettersen-Chu, Marketing Chairperson, working with the Website Cmt because of the linkage between marketing and website. She would replace Patti McDougall, former Marketing Chair. 

TO DO: Jeanne will facilitate this.

Joan asked for clarification about the financial arrangements with Nick diPietro. She has not seen the contract or agreement and would like to know his fee structure for the design and for maintenance of the website. How long will he provide maintenance? What does that include? Does the hosting of the website shift to him? When do we stop paying $30 a month to Pathfynder Systems for hosting? 

TO DO: Jeanne will get answers to these questions and report back to the Ex Cmt.

Rosemary is working on getting the information Patti needs to add the 56 CRSs who are not members of INARS to the Locate a Practitioner section. Rosemary has asked them for their office phone numbers and locations, but response has been slow. The Ex Cmt was interested in knowing who these CRSs are.

TO  DO: Rosemary will send a list of the BASEC Only CRSs to the Ex Cmt in Word. At the next meeting, we’ll pool what we know about their reasons for not joining.

Membership

TO DO: Jeanne will check with Margaret Healy to see whether she has sent an invitation to join INARS to the RST 16 graduates yet. 

Federation of State Massage Boards

Jeanne reported that she had not yet contacted Anne Underwood. We discussed whether we should wait until they draft model legislation and a certifying exam. We decided that its better to state our case and try to get RSM exempted before they draft legislation. Rosemary said that Washington State has exempted RSM from its massage law and this precedent could be useful in arguing our case. 

TO DO: 

--Jeanne will contact Joe Weldon to see whether he has the letter granting the exemption and to get a copy if possible. 

--Rosemary will send the Ex Cmt the link to the Washington State website where RSM is listed as an exempt modality.

--Jeanne will contact Peggy Shaw-Rosato for the materials that were submitted to the Washington State Board of Massage. These may be what we need for the Federation.

The Ex Cmt agreed that Right to Practice materials should be on the website so that they are available to any member who is facing a law that might limit their right to practice RSM.  However, no plan was made to accomplish this. 

INARS Board of Directors

We set the next meeting of the Board for Saturday morning, March 17 at 10 a.m. EST. It will be an open discussion of whatever concerns the Board members.

TO DO: Jeanne will send a notice via email.

NEXT MEETING, EX CMT  THURSDAY, MARCH 15, 2007    8 a.m. to 9:30a.m.
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